
TUDOR ESTATE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION (TERA) 

 

Website: - www.terahanworthpark.btck.co.uk/   
Email address: - tudorestatehanworthpark.gmail.com 

 

Dear Residents 
 
Here is an update of what we are trying to do for you, how you can get involved and what you can do for each other. 
 

CHRISTMAS  

The Christmas social went well on a cold December night.  A big thank you to all who attended and everyone who helped 
make it a successful evening.  We have provisionally booked Friday 6

th
 December 2013 and would welcome ideas for the 

next one.   
 

Christmas Lights made our Estate a joy to behold and the cash prizes help to pay for the electricity, lights and bulbs. 

 

MOSQUE  

We received a response to our complaints in late November from Hounslow Council and we have gone back to them to say 
we are still not impressed with their actions.  The mosque opened having not complied with the need for an agreed travel 
plan and have also been in breach of their planning consent with regard to the unauthorised dome structure and excessive 
signage.  We continue to fight on these issues. 

 

MONOLITH  

This dreadful monstrosity was erected back in April 2009 and it took us over 3 years, with the help of councillor Beverley 
Williams, to get Hounslow Council to agree to measure the tower and discover that it was 6 metres + taller than the agreed 
height !  Hounslow Council eventually issued a demolition notice back in the June 2012 and the tower owners, JC Decaux, 
appealed with the hearing eventually going ahead on 7

th
 January 2013.  The Planning Inspectorate have confirmed that this 

dreadful structure is outside of the agreed permission and that it must come down !!  JC Decaux have until early March to 
apply for a review at the High Court or complete the demolition by 8

th
 August.   

 

NOTICE BOARDS 

As explained we are not supposed to use trees/telegraph poles to broadcast information.  Look out for the TERA notice 
boards paid for by a grant from Hounslow Council following support from our local councillors Beverley Williams & Rebecca 
Stewart.  Noticeboards are located at the petrol station end of Raleigh, the corner of Sunbury/Shakespeare and at the 
junction of Queens Way/Avenue.  We need a home for another notice board at the Air Park end of Queens/Castle and if you 
are able to help please let a committee member know.  If you are a TERA member and have a notice to display please feel 
free to do so.   
 

To save on delivery and more importantly on printing costs future newsletters will only be delivered to TERA members and 
posted on the boards. 

 

PETROL STATION 

Partially due to our input, the application for a licence to sell alcohol and hot food overnight has been refused by Hounslow 
Council.  It is most definitely in all of our interests to support this local shop but the request to be able to provide food and 
alcohol throughout the night was not.   

 

BURGLARIES/NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

In a 3 month period there have been 8 burglaries: 3 in Elizabeth Way, 2 in Queens Way, 1 in Seymour Gardens, 1 in Raleigh 
Way and 1 in Castle Way.  There are also reports of one in Shakespeare Way. There have also been 2 thefts of catalytic 
converters (part of exhaust system) from large vans on the Estate.  Several trespasses have occurred at an address in 
Queens Way.  We are not alone, there have also been thefts in Tudor Court and Fernside.  The Police have promised to 
increase patrols both obvious and not so. 
 

Look out for a lady jogger taking photos of the fronts of houses for her father who lives abroad and a suspicious male 
wearing sunglasses and a woolly hat aimlessly cycling around the Estate. 
 

We still need to be extremely vigilant and report anything that looks wrong or 'out of place'.  Please feel free to put any 
information in the letter boxes of Nic Moore (3, Elizabeth Way) or Brian Smith (16 Sunbury Way). 

 
CLEAN-UP 
TERA have applied to the Clean-up London campaign, being run by the Mayor of London’s office, and the Environment 
Agency, for a litter picking pack.  If successful we can use for a litter pick around our Estate mainly near the A316 where the 
rubbish gets trapped in the bushes. 

 

20 MPH ZONE 

In our last newsletter we mentioned the possibility of trying to get Hounslow Council to make this a 20 mile per hour zone.  
This would not involve humps but just a general restriction regarding speed on the Estate.  So far we have only received 
positive comments.  Please let us have your views. 
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SNOOKER 

The doubles competition organised by Steve Taylor is underway and we should know the winners by Easter.  If you didn’t take 
part but would like to get involved in TERA snooker in the future please contact Steve on 020 8890 4909 srt147@talk21.com  

 

TREES 

We are very lucky to have been provided with more trees by Hounslow Council in these recessionary times.  Queens 
Avenue again failed to benefit to the extent it should have.  We are continuing to press for more planting but with compulsory 
staff lay-offs at Civic Hall, trees are not a priority. 

 

COMMUNITY SKILLS 

We are trying to put together a list of skills available on the Estate so that TERA members can use the services of other 
TERA members where possible if they wish.  If you want to be included in this then please Email the usual address or talk to 
a committee member and your occupation/skill can be included.  If you want to use a TERA tradesman please Email your 
needs or speak to a committee member and we will let you know if we have someone with that skill on the list.   
 

Unfortunately we cannot use our website directly for this service. 

 

GARDENING 
The bulbs we were provided with have been planted in Sunbury Way along the edge of the A316 and at the crossroads and 
we should soon be able to see some flowers – thanks to all who helped. 
 

Competition for Estate Children 
Calling all children – Can you grow the tallest sun flower or do you want to try some easy to grow vegetables ? 
If you would like to enter our competition to grow the tallest sun flower or grow your own vegetables on the Estate, please 
leave a slip of paper, headed “Sun Flowers” or “Vegetables” or “Both” with your name, age, address and telephone number, 
at 48 Queens Avenue, by Sunday 16

th
 March.  Seeds, pots, compost and how to plant (with advice and a workshop – date 

to be confirmed to those interested) will be available from Ann Hoskins, at the same address shortly afterwards 
 

Competition for Estate Houses 
We will again be running a competition in the Summer for the best front garden with and without parking.  Details will be 
announced at the AGM 
 
10 PIN BOWLING 
We are trying to arrange a friendly bowling competition (teams of 3-4 made up of families, couples, individuals, both young 
and old – with or without experience) during the afternoon to be held in the Easter school holidays at Feltham.  The cost would 
be approximately £7 per person for 2 games (normal price £12 adult & £9.50 child for 2 games).  Food and drink would be 
extra and a platter of food for 6 people usually consisting of burger/chicken bites/fries costs £15 (approx £2.50pp).  If enough 
people wanted food we could arrange this. In order to get an idea of how many people would be interested, providing a 
suitable date can be obtained, please email Brain Smith on b.smith43@btinternet.com with: dates available, number of adults, 
number of children & child ages.   

 

TUDOR ESTATE - A CARING COMMUNITY 

Be proud to be a resident of one of the best places to live in the entire area.  Please remember to be respectful to your 
neighbours.  We continue to hear about inconsiderate parking, fouling of pavements by dogs and late night DIY!   
 

TERA MEMBERSHIP & AGM 

The membership year for TERA runs from 1
st
 June to 31

st
 May each year.   

 

Our next AGM is on Wednesday 1
st

 May at 7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road and we hope to 
see you there.   
 

Membership will remain at £5.00 per household.  Please complete the attached form and pay on the night if attending or by 
returning your form with payment in a sealed envelope to either 32 Queens Way, 48 Queens Avenue or 16 Sunbury Way by 
1

st
 June latest.  If you are not currently a member and want to become a “TERA ist” please complete and return the form 

with your payment or come along on the night and meet some of your neighbours.   

 

TERA COMMITTEE 

All current committee members are willing to continue for the next year providing elected. 
 

They are: 
 

Debbie Adye  Chair      Ann Hoskins  Vice-Chair 

Brian Smith  Secretary     Peter Anderson Treasurer 

Nic Moore  Committee member – Projects  Freda Anderson Committee member   

Kate Taylor  Committee member – Website 
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Membership application period 1
st
 June 2013 – 31

st
 May 2014 

 

AGM is on Wednesday 1
st
 May at 7.30pm at the Royal Naval Association Club in Park Road 

 

 

Tudor Estate Residents Association - Hanworth Park 
 

(Please print in block capitals) 

 
Names of Adult Resident(s) ………………….…………………………………………………..……………………………………. 
 
Address: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Telephone…………………………………………Email………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

 
Date Protection Act:  It will be necessary for the Association to hold your name(s)/address/telephone/email details on a computerized list  

which will be for the use of the Association only and not for general circulation.  By joining the Association you are automatically giving  
your agreement to allow your details to be kept by this method 

 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
1.  Membership:  I / we want to be members of the Association for the coming year. 
 
If you are unable to attend on 1

st
 May and would prefer to pay now please complete / tick / delete as below 

 
I / we attach cash or cheque payable to Tudor Estate Residents Association for £5.00 …………… 
 
I  / we will pay at AGM ………… 
 
 
 
2.  I / we expect to attend the AGM / Social on Wednesday 1

st
 May (number of people anticipated)…………………….. 

 
 
 
3.  Nominations:  (please check that the person is willing to stand before you nominate them)  
 
I / we want to nominate (name of person)…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Address ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 
      
for the position of Chair………….Treasurer………..Secretary…………Other (please state) .……………………………….….. 
 
I / we want to nominate (name of person)…………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
Address ………………………………………………................................................................................................................... 
      
for the position of Chair………….Treasurer………..Secretary…………Other (please state)…………………..……………….. 
 
 
 
4.  Activities for Association  
 
I / we have the following idea for a social event  
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
I / we have the following idea for local issue that the Association may wish to become involved in 
 
 ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 


